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1
Evening lecture programme for 2010 and 2011

Our regular Thursday evening lectures will, once again, be held in the Quaker Meeting House in School Lane, Liverpool.  As you will now be aware this venue has proved to be popular.  It is easily and safely accessible from all the main Liverpool stations and for buses.  Meetings start at 7.00pm with tea, coffee and biscuits and an opportunity for informal discussion, with the lecture starting promptly at 7.30pm. 

Thursday 21st October 2010

Speaker:
Margaret Carter of Manchester University, talking on ‘Rehydroxylation dating - a new method for fired clay ceramics’.

Biography: Margaret has worked with Moira Wilson at Manchester University to develop a technique for dating pottery.
Summary of talk: The technology is called rehydroxylation and the talk will present the techniques of the technology and how it has been successfully used to date pottery.

Thursday 18th November 2010

Speaker:
Howard Williams (Chester University) on ‘Digging the dead of Viking Sweden’.

During December we are hoping to organize some kind of Christmas celebration.  The date, venue and form of the ‘party’ has yet to be decided and will be based upon your responses to the questionnaire included in the last Newsletter.  If you have not yet expressed your opinion, the Council would very much like to hear from you.

Thursday 20th January 2011

Speaker:
Chantal Conneller (Manchester University) on Star Carr for the new millennium: results from recent excavations at a waterlogged Mesolithic site.

Thursday 17th February 2011

Speaker:
Melanie Giles
(Manchester University) on Chariot Burials – (the definitive title remains to be confirmed)

Thursday 17th March 2011

Speaker:
Hannah O’Regan (Liverpool John Moores University) on Cave Archaeology – (The definitive title remains to be confirmed)

The final meeting of the year, our Annual General Meeting, will held in April 2011.  Further details and the date will appear in future Newsletters.

2
Saturday Outings Programme 2010

Following the outings in May and June, there remains one further outing this summer on

Saturday 17 July: Caer Alyn Archaeological and Heritage Project, Wrexham

Departure from Mann Island: 9.00 am

Phil Cox, who gave a talk to the Society in March, will show us round the community archaeological and heritage project at Caer Alyn. The site includes a Bronze Age tumulus and an Iron Age hill fort.  Excavation will be taking place there from 10 July onwards.  Afterwards we will visit Gresford church, one of the seven wonders of North Wales, where there is a Roman stone that might have come from Caer Alyn.  Information: Wear shoes for walking over rough terrain and bring wet weather gear and a picnic lunch.  The cost will be £11.

Anyone interested in coming should contact Julia McLaughlin Cook at 3 Calton Avenue, Mossley Hill, Liverpool L18 1EL as soon as possible, either by phone (0151 733 1017), or preferably by using the Booking Form at the end of the Newsletter.

3 
Field Visit to Orkney 2011

Julia McLaughlin Cook writes “Last year we announced that we were thinking of arranging a Merseyside Archaeological Society field visit to Orkney.  The trip will go ahead over the weekend of Friday 29 April –Sunday 1 May 2011.  For those with only a short time to spend in Orkney, there will be two days of visits (Saturday 30 April-Sunday 1 May) to Maes Howe Chambered Cairn, the Ring of Brodgar, Stones of Stenness, Skara Brae Neolithic village and other well-known sites.  The cost for these visits in the company of a guide with a mini bus and for an Orkney Explorer entry card will be £130.  

For those with more time to spare I propose an extra day in Kirkwall and a day trip to Rousay to visit Midhowe Cairn and Broch.  The cost of visiting sites in Kirkall will be covered by the Orkney Explorer ticket and the cost of the trip to Rousay will be about £12 to cover bus fare and ferry fare. 

Accommodation, meals and travel between Merseyside and Orkney will be extra; there is a range of accommodation to suit everyone from youth hostels to hotels; I will provide information and make bookings when I know how many people intend to go.  Travel options include flying (direct flights from Leeds/Bradford, Glasgow, Edinburgh and Aberdeen), train and ferry, bus and ferry or driving and ferry.  Contact me for further information if required.  

If you are interested, please send a £5 non-returnable deposit per person payable to “Merseyside Archaeological Society” to by completing the form at the end of this Newsletter  by 17 July 2010. I will send you further information about the visit including terms and conditions of booking and a booking form.  You will be asked to pay a deposit of 35% at the time of booking”.

4
Festival of British Archaeology - 31st July – 1st August 10.30 – 16.00

In April 2009, the Department of Continuing Education at Liverpool University, in conjunction with Merseyside Archaeological Society, ran a course on the techniques involved in surveying graveyards. The course was based at All Saints Church, Childwall and was attended by about a dozen people.  The course and the venue proved so interesting that the Society started a project last summer to record the whole of the churchyard. This involved plotting every grave onto a plan, photographing every monument and recording the detail of each gravestone or memorial.  To date about 10% of the churchyard has been recorded and the details of more than 300 18th and 19th-century graves and their occupants entered onto a database which is retained at The Field Archaeology Unit at Liverpool Museum. 

During the last weekend in July the Society will be hosting its contribution towards the Festival of British Archaeology at Childwall. Members of the public and Society members are invited to visit the church and see us at work. There will be a display of our work to date in the church hall and the opportunity to come and have a go at graveyard recording. In order to make the weekend a success we require volunteers to help plan the weekend, man the display and act as guides. No prior experience is required. If you are interested in helping out or require further information please contact Dave Roberts, Tel: 0151 427 2980 e-mail: drandpr@blueyonder.co.uk.
5
Interactive Mapping Project at the new Museum of Liverpool
As part of the History Detectives resource in the new Museum of Liverpool it is planned to install a huge interactive map of Merseyside which will enable visitors to explore the history of the place in which they live. The intention is to allow the visitor to click onto a location on the map and view historical photographs, read a brief history of the place and hear local recollections. Although the project will primarily be a visual aid, more detailed information will be available for those who require it and it will be possible to link together places, buildings and people where appropriate.

Merseyside Archaeological Society has been asked to contribute material for this exhibition. The starting point is to be information already available in the Society’s ‘Changing Face of Liverpool’ which was published in 2007. The gazetteer entries will require editing  to ensure the right level of detail is incorporated and some additional work will be needed to track down photographs and other archive material. Other entries from the wider Merseyside region will be included where they are available. It is hoped that there will be at least 6 entries per township when phase 1 of the project goes live later this year.

This is a very exciting and ambitious project which is on a very tight timescale. Volunteers are required to help edit the material in the ‘Changing Face of Liverpool’, a task which should be complete by the end of September. In addition any member who has conducted, say a buildings survey or a local history project, within a Merseyside township and is willing to contribute material for this project, should get in touch with me urgently. Dave Roberts, Tel: 0151 427 2980 e-mail: drandpr@blueyonder.co.uk.

6
Members of Council

Following the AGM held in April, the following members were elected to serve on the Council of the Society in various roles.

Hon Chair – Dave Roberts; Past Chair – Barry Faulkner; Hon Secretary – Jenny Woodcock;  Hon Treasurer – Peter Lucas;  Membership Secretary – Eveline Van der Steen.

General members of the Council include Gina Muskett, Len Kata, Roy Fletcher, Bill Highcock, Chris Wood, Roy Forshaw, Carolyne Kershaw, David Hulme, David Head and Julia McLaughlin Cook.

There remain vacancies for the positions of Vice Chair and Events Secretary.  If any members are interested in joining the Council, please contact Jenny Woodcock on 0151 727 8243 – Email iolanthe93@o2.co.uk.  New members will be much welcomed.

ORKNEY FIELD TRIP 2011

Please fill in this slip and send it with a £5 non-returnable deposit for each person by 17th July 2010 to:  MAS ORKNEY VISIT, 3 Calton Avenue, Liverpool, L18 1EL.

Name………………………………………………………………………………………

Address……………………………………………………………………………………

Phone……………………………………Email……………………………………………

Number of people booking……………………… Deposit enclosed £…………………… 

Cael Alyn Archaeological and Heritage Project visit

Saturday 17th July

Post to MAS Field Trips, 3 Calton Avenue, Mossley Hill, Liverpool L18 1EL

Name (Capitals please)………………………………………………………………………….

Phone ……………………………………Email………………………………………………..

Mobile if you will have it with you on the day ………………………………………………..

Pick-up Point (tick) Pier Head ……or telephone 0151 733 1017 for possible alternative

Number of places at £11 each ……………………….  Total £………………………………..
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